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THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 261 (Res. No. 619)
By Council Members Comrie and Weprin
SUBJECT
MANHATTAN CB - 7
C 100292 ZSM 


City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by CRP/Extell Parcel L, L.P. and CRP/Extell Parcel N, L.P. pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter, in accordance with Section 2-06(c)(1) of the Uniform Land Use Review Procedure Rules, for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Sections 13-562 and 74-52 of the Zoning Resolution to allow a public parking garage with a maximum capacity of 259 spaces on portions of the ground floor, cellar, sub-cellar 1 and sub-cellar 2 of a proposed mixed use development (Parcel 4), on property bounded by West 61st Street, West End Avenue, West 59th Street and Riverside Boulevard (Block 1171, Lots 155 and 165), in a C4-7 District, within a general large-scale development generally bounded by West 72nd Street, Freedom Place, West End Avenue, West 59th Street and Riverside Boulevard.

INTENT


To facilitate the construction of a mixed-use development of approximately three million square feet of residential, commercial, and community facility floor area on a site bounded by West 61st Street, West End Avenue, West 59th Street, and the future alignment of Riverside Boulevard in Manhattan.
PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  November 23, 2010

Witnesses in Favor:  Twenty-one

Witnesses Against:  Thirty-six
SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  December 8, 2010

The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with modifications.

In Favor:
Against:


Abstain:
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COMMITTEE ACTION
      
DATE:  December 8, 2010
      
The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution.
In Favor:     
Against:       

Abstain:
Comrie
None
None
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FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Committee's proposed modifications were filed with the City Planning Commission on December 14, 2010.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated December 15, 2010, with the Council indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.
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